# Maryland Oral Health Resource Guide 2024 Edition



Office of Oral Health
Cancer and Chronic Disease Bureau
Prevention and Health Promotion Administration
Maryland Department of Health

# Maryland Oral Health Resource Guide 2024 Edition

The Maryland Oral Health Resource Guide is produced by the Maryland Department of Health Office of Oral Health, to assist families, caregivers and advocates in finding affordable public health dental care services in Maryland and in the immediate surrounding regions.

Only those dental public health programs or facilities which provide discounted, low-cost, and/ or special needs dental services are listed in this directory. There is no intent to advertise, endorse, or promote any particular dental provider, program, or service. Information about other resources including the Maryland Healthy Smiles Program and programs in nearby Delaware and Washington, D.C. also is listed.

The services listed in this guide are organized by county. Maryland residents have access to dental public health services whether they are available within the county or through standing arrangements or policies whereby programs will treat patients from outside their respective city, county, or regional limits. It is important to review the eligibility requirements and clinical services provided for each program before scheduling an appointment. For example, if a program lists a sliding fee scale payment option, ask what personal information is needed in order to receive the reduced fees. Programs listed often use different terms to describe services, eligibility, insurance coverage, and other topics; please refer to the expanded definitions section, beginning on p. 69, for more information.

We update this dental resource guide annually, but programs, contact information, services, and eligibility requirements may change over time. If you have any questions about the information listed, please contact the Office of Oral Health at 410-767-7915.

We trust that the Maryland Oral Health Resource Guide will be of assistance in finding the appropriate dental care that you, your family, or client needs.

Debony Hughes, DDS

Director, Office of Oral Health

Delony R. Highes, DDS

#### Oral Health Education Materials

- Fluoride Varnish
- Oral Health Tips for You and Your Young Child
- Lift the Lip
- Keeping Your Smile Happy (Ages 6 12)
- Foods for Healthy Teeth

- Mouth Guards
- How to Have a Healthy Mouth (Teen/Adult)
- Oral Cancer
- Interactive bulletin boards, downloadable games and activity

(Available in English and Spanish)

# **Table of Contents**

Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program	6
Maryland Dental Assistance Recipient and Provider Information	6
Interpreter Services	7
Public Health Dental Services:	
Allegany County	8
Anne Arundel County	9
Baltimore City	12
Baltimore County	21
Calvert County	23
Caroline County	24
Carroll County	25
Cecil County	26
Charles County	27
Dorchester County	29
Frederick County	30
Garrett County	32
Harford County	32
Howard County	33
Kent County	34
Montgomery County	35
Prince George's County	38
Queen Anne's County	41
Somerset County	42
St. Mary's County	44
Talbot County	45
Washington County	46
Wicomico County	47
Worcester County	48
Special Needs Population: Adults	
Special Needs Population: Children	
Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS	
Delaware State Resources	
Maryland State Resources	62
Washington D.C. State Resources	64
Supplemental National Resources	65
Statewide Service Providers	67
Definitions	69
Fluoride and Water Testing Laboratories	77

# **Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program**

The Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program (MHSDP) provides dental care to eligible Medicaid members, including:

- Children under the age of 21:
- Former foster care members through the age of 25;
- Pregnant and postpartum adults over the age of 21; and
- Adults over the age of 21 who receive full Medicaid benefits.

SKYGEN manages the Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program. Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program customer service can help members find a dentist, understand dental benefits, make an appointment, and more.

# Maryland Dental Assistance **PROVIDER & MEMBER**



# CONTACT



#### PROVIDER SERVICES

**Maryland Healthy Smiles Provider Services** Phone: 844-275-8753 Email: providerservices@SKYGENUSA.com Web portal: www.provider.MDhealthysmiles.com

> Claims Mailing Address Maryland Healthy Smiles: Claims PO Box 2186 Milwaukee, WI 53201

**Grievances/Appeals Mailing Address** Maryland Healthy Smiles: Grievances/Appeals PO Box 393 Milwaukee, WI 53201 (The above address is the same for Members)

#### **MEMBER SERVICES**

Maryland Healthy Smiles Customer Services Phone: 855-934-9812 TTY: Maryland Relay dial 711 Web portal: www.member.MDhealthysmiles.com

# **Interpreter Services**

#### Interpreter Services are Available for Free

Help is available in your language: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258).

These services are available for free.

#### Español/Spanish

Hay ayuda disponible en su idioma: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Estos servicios están disponibles gratis.

#### አማርኛ/Amharic

እነዚህ አገልባሎቶች ያለክፍያ የሚገኙ ነጻ ናቸው

#### Arabic/ العربية

ملحوظة: إذا كنت تتحدث اذكر اللغة، فإن خدمات المساعدة اللغوية تتوافر للتبالمجان. اتصل برقم 410-767-530 (رقم هاتف الصم وليلكم: (\$ 22-735-800).

#### 中文/Chinese

用您的语言为您提供帮助: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258)。 这些服务都是免费的

#### Farsi/ فارسى

خط تلفرکیمکسبه رفیلی که شما صببت می کنید :800-735-258 (خط تماس افراد ناشنوا 767-5300 (خط تماس افراد ناشنوا 767-5300 این خدمانصبه صورت راگیان در دسترس همتند

#### Français/French

Vous pouvez disposer d'une assistance dans votre langue : 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Ces services sont disponibles pour gratuitement.

#### ગુજરાતી/Gujarati

તમારી ભાષામાં મદદ ઉપલબ્ધ છે: 410-767-5300 (ટીટીવાય: (TTY: 800-735-2258). સેવાઓ મફત ઉપલબ્ધ છે

#### kreyòl ayisyen/Haitian Creole

Gen èd ki disponib nan lang ou: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Sèvis sa yo disponib gratis.

#### Igbo

Enyemaka di na asusu gi: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Qru ndi a di na enweghi ugwo i ga akwu maka ya.

#### 한국어/Korear

사용하시는 언어로 지원해드립니다: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). 무료로 제공 됩니다

#### Português/Portuguese

A ajuda está disponível em seu idioma: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Estes serviços são oferecidos de graça.

#### Русский/Russiar

Помощь доступна на вашем языке: 410-767-5300 (ТТҮ: 800-735-2258). Эти услуги предоставляются бесплатно.

#### Tagalog

Makakakuha kayo ng tulong sa iyong wika: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Ang mga serbisyong ito ay libre.

#### Urdu/اردو

خبردار: اگر آپ اردو بولئے يهن، تو آپ كو زبان كى مدد كى خدمات مفت بىن هتياب يهن كال طرح (TTY: 800-735-2258).

#### Tiếng Việt/Vietnamese

Hỗ trợ là có sẵn trong ngôn ngữ của quí vị 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Những dịch vụ này có sẵn miễn phí.

#### Yorùbá/Yoruba

ìrànlówó wà ní àrówótó ní èdè re: 410-767-5300 (TTY: 800-735-2258). Awon ise yi wa fun o free.

Revised: October 2018

# Allegany County Public Health Dental Services ALLEGANY COLLEGE OF MARYLAND

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Preventive, sealants, x-rays,

bleaching

Statewide service provider? ✓

# **Eligibility:**

- \* Adults
- \* Children three years of age and up
- \* Reduced fee
- \* By appointment only

# **Dental Hygiene Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Fall Semester

Mon., Wed., and Thurs.: 1:00 p.m. to

5:00 p.m.

Fri.: 8:30am & 1:00pm (Thru Oct.

23rd only)

# **Contact Information:**

301-784-5250 301-784-5540 12401 Willowbrook Road, SE Cumberland, MD 21502

**Spring Semester** 

Mon. and Fri..: 8:30 a.m. to 12:00

p.m.

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Tues., Wed., Thurs.: 1:00 p.m. - 5:00

p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

# Allegany County Public Health Dental Services ALLEGANY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available?	•
Services:	

\* Comprehensive dental services for anyone enrolled in the Maryland Healthy Smiles Dental Program

\* Extractions for all ages based on the Maryland sliding fee scale Statewide service provider?

## **Eligibility:**

- \* Allegany County residents
- \* Anyone enrolled in the Maryland Healthy Smiles dental program

#### Dental Clinic

#### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4 p.m. Services by appointment only.

# **Contact Information:**

301-759-5030

12503 Willowbrook Road SE or P.O.

Box 1745

Cumberland, MD 21502

# Anne Arundel County Public Health Dental Services ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Comprehensive dental services

Eligibility:

\* Anne Arundel County residents

Statewide service provider?

- \* Birth through 20 years
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Reduced/sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Low income/uninsured

# **Annapolis Health Center (Clinic)**

Service Hours:

Mon. to Fri.: 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. and

1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-222-7138

3 Harry S. Truman Parkway

Annapolis, MD 21401

# **Anne Arundel County Public Health Dental Services**

# **North County Health Services Center (Clinic)**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. to Fri.: 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

410-222-6861

791 Aguahart Road, 2nd Floor

Glen Burnie, MD 21061

# ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH DENTAL ACCESS PROGRAM

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Comprehensive dental services

Statewide service provider?

# **Eligibility:**

- \* Anne Arundel County residents
- \* Low income/uninsured
- \* Sliding fee scale (10 percent 25 percent discount on services provided through participating volunteer dentists) proof of income required

#### Service Hours:

Call for application or find on www.aahealth.org.

### **Contact Information:**

410-222-7138

3 Harry S. Truman Parkway, HD#6

Annapolis, MD 21401

# **Anne Arundel County Public Health Dental Services** CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider?

Services:

\* Preventive, prosthetic, restorative, pediatric, emergency

**Eligibility:** 

- \* Maryland residents
- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Medicaid accepted

#### **Chase Brexton Health Care**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon.: 10:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. Tues. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. **Contact Information:** 

410-837-2050 200 Hospital Drive Glen Burnie, MD 21061

# Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services BALTIMORE CITY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Translation services available? 
Services:

\* Preventive services only: dental hygiene, x-rays, fluoride treatments,

periodontal treatment (deep scaling)

Statewide service provider?

**Eligibility:** 

- \* Adults and children age four and up
- \* \$20.00 for age 12 and up, cash only
- \* \$15.00 for children under age 12, cash only
- \* Sealants \$5.00 per tooth, cash only
- \* Wheelchair accessible
- \* Special needs clients accepted

## **Department of Dental Hygiene**

**Service Hours:** Spring Semester:

Mon., Wed., Thur.: 8:30 a.m. to 12p.m. and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Fall Semester:

Mon., Wed., Thur.: 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

410-462-7712

2901 Liberty Heights Avenue, Life Sciences Building 1st Floor

Baltimore, MD 21215

# Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services BALTIMORE CITY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available? <a></a>

# Services:

\* Emergency, preventive, restorative

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Baltimore City resident
- \* Children & Adults ages 2 yrs. above
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid eligible
- \* Low income/uninsured

#### **Druid Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. ER Care and Routine Care: By

appointment.

Walk-in Visits: Pending

#### **Contact Information:**

410-396-0840

1515 W. North Avenue

(West) Baltimore, MD 21217

#### **Eastern Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. ER Care and Routine Care: By

appointment.

Walk-in Visits: Pending

# **Contact Information:**

443-984-3548

1200 E. Fayette Street

(East) Baltimore, MD 21202

# **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services** CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Preventive, prosthetic, restorative, pediatric, emergency

Statewide service provider?

## **Eligibility:**

- \* Maryland residents
- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Medicaid accepted

### **Dental Clinic**

#### **Service Hours:**

Mon.: 10:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. Tues. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

# **Contact Information:**

410-837-2050

1111 N. Charles Street Baltimore, MD 21201

# **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services**

#### **HEALTHCARE FOR THE HOMELESS**

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider? 🗹

Services:

\* General dental services

Eligibility:

\* Adults and children ages one and up who are experiencing homelessness

\* Medicaid accepted

#### **Downtown Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Wed. and Fri.: 7:00 a.m. to

5:00 p.m.

Thurs.: 7:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

**Contact Information:** 

410-837-5533

421 Fallsway Baltimore, MD 21202

Please call for both walk-in and inperson appointments

#### West Baltimore Clinic

Service Hours:

Mon. - Wed. and Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to

4:30 p.m.

Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

**Contact Information:** 

443-703-1400

2000 W. Baltimore Street, Suite 3300

Baltimore, MD 21223

Walk-in accepted, but appointments preferred.

## **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services PARK WEST MEDICAL CENTER** Translation services available? Statewide service provider? Services: **Eligibility:** \* Adults and children ages one and up \* Comprehensive dental services \* Medicaid accepted \* Sliding fee scale with proof of income **Dental Clinic Service Hours: Contact Information:** Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 410-542-7800 Call to schedule an appointment. 3319 W. Belvedere Avenue Baltimore, MD 21215 **TOTAL HEALTH CARE** Translation services available? Statewide service provider?

\* Comprehensive dental services \* Serving Bolton Hill, Druid Heights, Easterwood, Harlem Park, Madison

- Easterwood, Harlem Park, Madison Park, Penn North, Reservoir Hill, Sandtown-Winchester, and Upton neighborhoods in Baltimore City
- \* Children age three years and up
- \* Adults
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale

## **Division Health Center, Dental Department**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 410-383-8300, Option 4

Call to schedule an appointment. 1501 Division Street

Baltimore, MD 21217

## **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services**

**Open Gates Health Center** 

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

410-383-8300

1111 Washington Boulevard

Baltimore, MD 21230

#### UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND MEDICAL SYSTEM

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Oral and maxillofacial surgery and trauma

- \* Oral cancer treatment
- \* Transplant and cardiac screening

Statewide service provider? **Eligibility:** 

\* Adults

- \* Medically compromised
- Department of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery University Hospital

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Contact Information:

410-328-5566 22 S. Greene Street

Baltimore, MD 21201

#### UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider? **Eligibility:** 

Services:

Restorative Dental Services Clinic:

\* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, emergency

- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs, physical/mental disability, and medically-compromised
- \* Medicaid and private insurances
- accepted
- \* No reduced or sliding fee scales

## **UM Rehab Dentistry**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Thurs.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Fri.: 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-448-6290

2200 Kernan Drive, Suite T500

Baltimore, MD 21207

umrehabdentistry@umm.edu

# Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider? 🗹

Services:

Eligibility:

\* Comprehensive dental services

- \* Adults and children
- \* Medicaid accepted in some clinics
- \* Fees for services are typically lower

than private practice fees

### **Advanced General Dentistry (Post-Doctoral) Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-2940

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

#### **Endodontics**

Service Hours: Con
Call to schedule an appointment. 410-

**Contact Information:** 

410-706-2860

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

# **Faculty Practice**

**Service Hours:** 

**Contact Information:** 

Call to schedule an appointment.

410-706-7961

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

<sup>\*</sup> Treatment of complex general dentistry cases by faculty-supervised dentists who are receiving advanced training

<sup>\*</sup>Root canals, retreatment of root canals, surgical endodontic treatment

<sup>\*</sup> High quality dental care by the UMSOD faculty who are experts in their respective clinical fields. Provide care in all specialities except Pediatrics.

# **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services**

\* Comprehensive dental care services for adults age 16 and over by faculty-supervised dental students

# **General Dentistry (Pre-Doctoral) Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-7063

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

\* Comprehensive orthodontic care for children and adults by facultysupervised residents

#### **Orthodontics**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-7803

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

\* Comprehensive preventive, diagnostic and restorative care for children ages 6 months to 18 years supervised by faculty

# **Pediatric Dentistry**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-4213

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

#### **Periodontics**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-0896

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

<sup>\*</sup>Prevention, diagnosis, and treatment of gum disease and the bone surrounding and supporting the teeth; Surgical placement and long term maintenance of dental implants, and range of aesthetic services

# **Baltimore City Public Health Dental Services**

\* Fixed and removable services

#### **Prosthodontics**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 410-706-7952

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

### **Shady Grove Patient Care Facility**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. to Thur.: 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 240-665-6700

Fri.: 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 9631 Gudelsky Drive, Suite 2135,

Call to schedule an appointment Second Floor

Rockville, MD 20850

#### **Special care and Geriatric Services**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 410-706-7039

p.m. - 4 p.m 650 W. Baltimore Street
Call to schedule an appointment. Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

# **Urgent Care (Emergency) Dentistry**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Open Mon. - Fri. Walk-in 410-706-2716

appointments only. 650 W. Baltimore Street
Please call or go to website for Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

information.

<sup>\*</sup>Full range of comprehensive dental service for individuals with special needs that may be developmental or physical

<sup>\*</sup> Treatment of acute pain, swelling and urgent dental needs for people who are not regular patients of the School of Dentistry

# **Baltimore County Public Health Dental Services**

# **BALTIMORE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH DENTAL ACCESS AND**

Translation services available? Statewide service provider? Services: **Eligibility:** 

\* Referred to private practices to receive comprehensive dental services at a discounted fee

\* Baltimore County residents \* No dental insurance or third-party payer

# **Eastern Family Resource Center**

Service Hours: **Contact Information:** 

410-887-2780 Monday through Friday

8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 9150 Franklin Square Drive, Third Floor

Baltimore, MD 21237

Call for information

### **Liberty Family Resource Center**

Service Hours: **Contact Information:** 

410-887-2780 Monday through Friday

8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 3525 Resource Drive Randallstown, MD 21133

Call for information

## BALTIMORE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH DENTAL HEALTH PROGRAM

Translation services available? Statewide service provider?

Services:

Preventive, restorative

**Eligibility:** 

\* Baltimore County residents

\* Children - ages 0 to 21

\* Pregnant women

\* Adult Medicaid (if eligible)

\* Sliding fee scale for uninsured

children, pregnant women and adults

60 years and above \* No dental insurance

### **Eastern Family Resource Center**

Service Hours: **Contact Information:** 

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-887-2780

Call to schedule an appointment 9150 Franklin Square Drive, Third Floor

Baltimore, MD 21237

# **Baltimore County Public Health Dental Services**

# **Liberty Family Resource Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Contact Information:

410-887-2780

Mon. - Fri. : 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment

3525 Resource Drive Randallstown, MD 21133

## CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider? ✓

Services:

\* Preventive, prosthetic, restorative, pediatric, emergency

**Eligibility:** 

\* Maryland residents

\* Adults and children \* Pregnant women

\* Sliding fee scale, proof of income

required

\* Medicaid accepted

#### **Randallstown Center**

Service Hours:

**Contact Information:** 

Mon., Tues., Wed., and Fri.: 8:30 a.m.

to 5 p.m.

410-837-2050

Thurs.: 10:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.

3510 Brenbrook Drive Randallstown, MD 21133

Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Baltimore County Public Health Dental Services** COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF BALTIMORE COUNTY

Translation services available? Services:

\* Dental hygiene services including cleaning, sealants, fluoride treatments, nutritional counseling, blood pressure screening, radiographs, whitening trays, scaling and root planing

Statewide service provider?

**Eligibility:** 

- \* No geographic or residency requirements
- \* No insurance accepted
- \* Very low cost for anyone, cash only

### **Dental Hygiene Clinic**

#### **Service Hours:**

Fall Clinic Hours (Aug-Dec): Mon., Wed., and Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Spring Clinic Hours (Jan-May): Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

#### **Contact Information:**

443-840-3495 Dundalk Campus Dental Arts (D) Building, 7200 Sollers Point Road

Baltimore, MD 21222

Summer Clinic Hours (Jun-Aug): Mon. - Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Calvert County Public Health Dental Services** CHARLES COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT DENTAL CLINIC

Translation services available? ✓ Services:

Call to schedule an appointment.

- \* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, root canals, emergency, referrals to specialists
- \* Offsite screening for oral cancer, school-based oral exams and fluoride varnish applications and sealants for children
- \* Charles County HIV/AIDS clients may be eligible for services at clinics
- \* Blood pressure, obesity and diabetes screenings

- \* Eligibility:
- \* Charles County, St. Mary's and Calvert County residents
- \* Children six months 20 years
- \* Adults 21 and older
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs accepted
- \* Uninsured, Underinsured, Medicaid, Medicare, and sliding fee scale
- \* Some private insurance accepted; need to have out of network benefits
- \* Community Outreach info: 301-609-6844

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch Call to schedule an appointment

#### **Dental Clinic**

Contact Information:

301-609-6886 4545 Crain Highway

23 White Plains, MD 20695-1050

# Caroline County Public Health Dental Services CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

Translation services available? 
Services:

- \* Comprehensive dental services for families
- \* Adults with acute care needs (severe pain and swelling) may present by 7:45 a.m. or be referred for same-day care by their medical providers. Acute care patients will be triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program available at participating public

Statewide service provider? ✓

- **Eligibility:**
- \* No geographic restrictions
- \* Ages one year and up (appearance of first tooth recommended)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted and sliding fee scale
- \* Private insurances accepted
- \* Dental emergencies
- \* Acute referrals from medical providers

### **Bay Hundred Dental Center**

Service Hours:

Caroline Counties

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

schools in Talbot, Dorchester, and

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

410-745-5020

933 Talbot Street, Unit 4 St. Michaels, MD 21663

# **Cambridge Dental Center at the Fassett Magee Health Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

410-228-9381

503-A Muir Street Cambridge, MD 21613

#### **Denton Health Center**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

410-479-2650

808 South Fifth Avenue

Denton, MD 21629

### **Caroline County Public Health Dental Services**

## **Federalsburg Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-754-7583

Call to schedule an appointment. 215 Bloomingdale Avenue Federalsburg, MD 21632

### **Goldsboro Family Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-482-2224

Call to schedule an appointment. 316 Railroad Avenue Goldsboro, MD 21636

# **Carroll County Public Health Dental Services**

#### **ACCESS CARROLL**

Translation services available? Statewide service provider?

Services: Eligibility:

\* Wheelchair accessible

\* Special needs clients accepted

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 410-871-1478

Call to schedule an appointment. 10 Distillery Drive, 2nd Floor

Westminster, MD 21157

# **Cecil County Public Health Dental Services**

#### **WEST CECIL HEALTH CENTER - CONOWINGO**

# Translation services available? Services:

- \* Focused on preventative care
- \* Offer exams, extractions, fluoride treatment, cleanings, sealants, fillings, same day emergencies, and more

# Statewide service provider? ✓ Eligibility:

- \* Children and adults accepted
- \* Serving all members of the community including the uninsured, under-insured, and accepting most major insurance companies, including Medicare and Medicaid
- \* Sliding fee discounts available for qualified applicants based on family size and household income

#### Service Hours:

Mon., Wed. and Thurs.: 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Tue.: 7:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

410-378-9696 877-378-9696 49 Rock Springs Road Conowingo, MD 21918

# Charles County Public Health Dental Services CHARLES COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT DENTAL CLINIC

# Translation services available? ✓ Services:

- \* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, root canals, emergency, referrals to specialists
- \* Offsite screening for oral cancer, school-based oral exams and fluoride varnish applications and sealants for children
- \* Charles County HIV/AIDS clients may be eligible for services at clinics
- \* Blood pressure, obesity and diabetes screenings
- \* Community Outreach Info 301-609-6844

# Statewide service provider? Eligibility:

- \* Charles County , St. Mary's and Calvert County residents
- \* Children six months 20 years
- \* Adults 21 and older
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs accepted
- \* Uninsured, Underinsured, Medicaid, Medicare, and sliding fee scale
- \* Some private insurance accepted; need to have out of network benefits

#### **Dental Clinic**

#### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch Call to schedule an appointment

# **Contact Information:**

301-609-6886 4545 Crain Highway White Plains, MD 20695-1050

# **Charles County Public Health Dental Services**

**HEALTH PARTNERS, INC. (CHC)** 

# Translation services available?

#### Services:

\* Pediatric and adult preventative, restorative, surgical, and non-surgical extractions, endodontics, dentures, crowns, partials, and bridges \* Services provided by licensed

dental hygienists and dentists

### Statewide service provider? 🗹

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Maryland residents
- \* Children
- \* Adults
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Uninsured, Medicaid, Medicare, Medicare Advantage Plans, Adult

Dental

Some private commercial plans are accepted

\* Donations for services are accepted

### **Lexington Park Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Tues. and Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30

p.m.

Closed for lunch 12-12:30pm

## **Contact Information:**

301-645-3556

45870 East Run Drive

Lexington Park, MD 20653

## **Nanjemoy Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

First Wednesday of every month 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. (closed for

lunch 12-12:30pm)

## **Contact Information:**

301-645-3556

4375 Port Tobacco Rd Nanjemoy, MD 20662

# Waldorf Dental Clinic/Primary Care

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

(closed for lunch 12-12:30pm) Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Contact Information:**

301-645-3556

3070 Crain Highway, Suite 101

Waldorf, MD 20601

# Dorchester County Public Health Dental Services CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

# Translation services available? Services:

- \* Comprehensive dental services for families
- \* Adults with acute care needs (severe pain and swelling) may present by 7:45 a.m. or be referred for same-day care by their medical providers. Acute care patients will be triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program available at participating public

Statewide service provider? ✓

## **Eligibility:**

- \* No geographic restrictions
- \* Ages one year and up (appearance of first tooth recommended)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted and sliding fee scale
- \* Private insurances accepted
- \* Dental emergencies
- \* Acute referrals from medical providers

#### **Bay Hundred Dental Center**

#### Service Hours:

Caroline Counties

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

schools in Talbot, Dorchester, and

Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Contact Information:**

410-745-5020

933 Talbot Street, Unit 4 St. Michaels, MD 21663

# **Cambridge Dental Center at the Fassett Magee Health Center**

#### Service Hours:

Mon.- Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

## **Contact Information:**

410-228-9381 503-A Muir Street

Cambridge, MD 21613

#### **Denton Health Center**

#### Service Hours:

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Contact Information:**

410-479-2650

808 South Fifth Avenue

Denton, MD 21629

# **Dorchester County Public Health Dental Services**

## **Federalsburg Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-745-7583

Call to schedule an appointment. 215 Bloomingdale Avenue Federalsburg, MD 21632

### **Goldsboro Family Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-482-2224

Call to schedule an appointment. 316 Railroad Avenue Goldsboro, MD 21636

# **Frederick County Public Health Dental Services**

#### FREDERICK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available?

**Services:** 

- \* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, emergency
- \* Community outreach oral examination and oral health education available for children enrolled in the YMCA of Frederick County Head Start Program

Statewide service provider?

## **Eligibility:**

- \* Frederick County residents
- \* Children birth to age 18 years
- \* Children with special needs
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale
- \* Frederick County HIV/AIDS clients may call for a referral to a local dentist

#### **Dental Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

301-600-1041

350 Montevue Lane, Entrance C

Frederick, MD 21702

#### **Frederick County Public Health Dental Services** FREDERICK HEALTH DENTAL CLINIC Translation services available? Statewide service provider? Services: **Eligibility:** \* Frederick County residents only \* Urgent dental care, abscess \* Uninsured and low-income adults treatment, extractions, tooth fillings, dental cleanings, removable partial \* Pegnant women \* Adults (18+ years) and full dentures \* Medicaid \* MD Healthy Smiles Dental Program \* Sliding fee scale Service Hours: **Contact Information:** Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 240-566-7005 Call to schedule an appointment. 516 Trail Avenue Suite B During COVID-19, emergency only. Frederick, MD 21701 **SETON CENTER** Statewide service provider? Translation services available? Services: **Eligibility:** \* Adults without dental insurance Program provides financial assistance to low income adults by living in NORTHERN Frederick County \* Income below 200% of poverty level partnering with area dentists and oral surgeons who provide their services at discounted rates

#### **DePaul Dental Program**

#### Service Hours:

\* Not a dental clinic

Mon. - Fri.: 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

\* Application and acceptance into program necessary for assistance \* Oral health education workshops (open to all interested individuals)

#### **Contact Information:**

301-447-6102 ext. 20 226 E. Lincoln Ave Emmitsburg, MD 21727

# **Garrett County Public Health Dental Services** GARRETT COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available?

#### Services:

- \* Preventive, restorative, extractions, emergency
- \* Limited endodontic services
- \* May refer to pediatric dentist, oral surgeon or orthodontist as needed
- \* Extractions
- \* Translation services available upon request prior to scheduled appointment
- \* Wheelchair accessible

Statewide service provider?

## **Eligibility:**

- \* Garrett County residents
- \* Maryland Adult and Children's

# Medicaid accepted

- \* Private Insurance accepted
- \* Self-pay accepted
- \* Pregnant women accepted
- \* Special needs clients accepted for limited treatment

#### **Dental Care Center**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Thurs.: 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Occasional Fridays

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

301-334-7660

1025 Memorial Drive, Room 203

Oakland, MD 21550

# **Harford County Public Health Dental Services** HARFORD COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available?

# Services:

\* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, and emergency services

# **Eligibility:**

- \* Harford County residents
- \* Children and Adults
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* No private insurance, reduced fees or sliding fee scales

Statewide service provider?

#### Dental Clinic

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

443-922-7670 2204 Hanson Road Edgewood, MD 21040

# **Harford County Public Health Dental Services**

### **Family Health Center**

#### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

410-638-3060 1 N. Main Street Bel Air, MD 21014

# Howard County Public Health Dental Services CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Preventive, prosthetic, restorative, pediatric, emergency

Statewide service provider? ✓

## **Eligibility:**

- \* Maryland residents
- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Medicaid accepted

#### **Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Mon., Tues., Thurs., and Fri.: 8:30

a.m. to 5 p.m.

Wed.: 10:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

## **Contact Information:**

410-884-7831

5500 Knoll North Drive #400

Columbia, MD 21045

# Kent County Public Health Dental Services CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

Translation services available? 
Services:

# \* Comprehensive dental services for families

\* Adults with acute care needs (severe pain and swelling) may present by 7:45 a.m. or be referred for same-day care by their medical providers. Acute care patients will be triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program

Statewide service provider?

- Eligibility:
- \* No geographic restrictions
- \* Ages one year and up (appearance of first tooth recommended)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted and sliding fee scale
- \* Private insurances accepted
- \* Dental emergencies
- \* Acute referrals from medical providers

### **Bay Hundred Dental Center**

Service Hours:

Caroline Counties

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

available at participating public schools in Talbot, Dorchester, and

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

933 Talbot Street, Unit 4 St. Michaels, MD 21663

410-745-5020

# **Cambridge Dental Center at the Fassett Magee Health Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon.- Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 5 p.m. Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-228-9381 503-A Muir Street

Cambridge, MD 21613

#### **Denton Health Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-479-2650

808 South Fifth Avenue

Denton, MD 21629

## **Kent County Public Health Dental Services**

### **Federalsburg Dental Center**

Service Hours: **Contact Information:** 

Mon.- Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-745-7583

Call to schedule an appointment. 215 Bloomingdale Avenue Federalsburg, MD 21632

### **Goldsboro Family Dental Center**

**Contact Information:** Service Hours:

410-482-2224 Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment. 316 Railroad Avenue Goldsboro, MD 21636

# **Montgomery Public Health Dental Services**

Translation services available? Statewide service provider? 🗹

Services:

\* Preventive, restorative, removable

care, teeth whitening

\* Referrals to specialty care

**Eligibility:** 

\* Maryland residents

\* Medicare, Medicaid, and private

insurance accepted

\* Children, adults, and seniors

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. to Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Sat.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

844-796-2797

344 University Blvd. West Silver Spring, MD 20901

# **Montgomery County Public Health Dental Services**

**CCI HEALTH SERVICES** 

# Translation services available? Services:

\* Pediatric, preventive, restorative, emergency including root canals, extractions, filings, crowns, dentures. Some extractions may be referred to a specialist.

# Statewide service provider?

# **Eligibility:**

- \* Adults
- \* Children starting at six months of age
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Medicaid, Medicare, and most major private insurances accepted

### **Gaithersburg Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Closed for lunch from 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

#### **Contact Information:**

1-866-877-7258

200 Girard Street, Suite 206 Gaithersburg, MD 20877

#### **Silver Spring Dental Clinic**

#### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m to 4:30 p.m. Closed for lunch between 1:00 p.m to 8630 Fenton Street, 12th Floor 2:00 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

# **Contact Information:**

1-866-877-7258

Silver Spring, MD 20910

### **Montgomery County Public Health Dental Services**

# MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES DENTAL PROGRAMS

# Translation services available? ✓ Statevents Services: \* Preventive, restorative \* Limited oral surgery, emergency, endodontic and pediatrics \* Additional specialty care is provided by community dentists in their private practice as funding allows (e.g., denture services) \* Statevents State

Statewide service provider?

- \* Montgomery County residents
- \* Uninsured/underinsured individuals who meet income-eligible guidelines
- \* Specific information on how to apply, clinic fees, and appointments can be obtained from each clinic
- \* Age groups: children 1-18, adults 19-59, senior adults 60 and older

Children, Pregnant Women, and Adult/Senior Dental Services

### **Fenton Street Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 240-777-3135

Call to schedule an appointment. 8630 Fenton Street, 10th Floor Silver Spring, MD 20910

### Germantown Dental Clinic

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 240-777-3290

Call to schedule an appointment. 12900 Middlebrook Road, 2nd Floor

Germantown, MD 20874

### Adults/seniors

### Metro Court Adult Dental Clinic

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 240-773-0304

Call to schedule an appointment. 7-1 Metropolitan Court

Gaithersburg, MD 20878

### **Montgomery County Public Health Dental Services**

Children, Pregnant Women, and Adult/Senior Dental Services

### **Rockville Pike Dental Clinic**

Service Hours:

Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

240-777-1875

Call to schedule an appointment.

1401 Rockville Pike, 3rd Floor, Suite

3400

Rockville, MD 20852

# Prince George's County Public Health Dental Services CCL HEALTH SERVICES

? ✓ Statewide service provider?

Translation services available? 🗹

Eligibility:

### Services:

\* Adults

\* Pediatric, preventive, restorative, emergency including root canal, extractions, fillings, crowns, dentures. Some extractions may be referred to a specialist.

- \* Children starting at six months of age
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Sliding fee scale, proof of income required
- \* Medicaid, Medicare, and most major private insurances accepted

### **Greenbelt Dental Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Closed daily from 12:00 p.m. to 1:00

p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

1-866-877-7258

9220 Springhill Lane

Greenbelt, MD 20770

# Prince George's County Public Health Dental Services FORTIS COLLEGE - LANDOVER DENTAL HYGIENE PROGRAM

i i alisiationi sei vices avaliable:
Services:
* Preventive services only: dental
hygiene, x-rays, fluoride treatments,
sealants, periodontal treatment
(deep scaling)
* Does NOT provide restorative

canclation convices available?

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Children ages three and up
- \* \$20 cash for ages 19 and under
- \* Adults
- \* \$40.00 cash
- \* \$20.00 for military veterans with proper ID
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible

### **Dental Hygiene Program**

### **Service Hours:**

services or extractions

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

301-459-3650, Ext. 4150 4351 Garden City Drive Landover, MD 20785-0000

### **GREATER BADEN MEDICAL SERVICES**

Translation services available? 🗹

### Services:

- \* Emergency, preventive, prosthetics, restorative, endodontics, pediatric
- \* Wheelchair accessible

Statewide service provider? 🗹

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Children and Adults
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Reduced fees
- \* Private insurance accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale with proof of income and residency required
- \* Ryan White eligible patients accepted

### **Greater Baden at Brandywine**

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. to Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Some Saturdays

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

301-888-2233 301-836-9645 7450 Albert Road, 1st Floor Brandywine, MD 20613

### **Prince George's County Public Health Dental Services**

### **Greater Baden at Oxon Hill**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. to Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 301-686-1665

Some Saturdays 6196 Oxon Hill Road, #540

Call to schedule an appointment Oxon Hill, MD 20745

### PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available? Statewide service provider? Eligibility:

\* Preventive, emergency, minor oral surgery, endodontics, restorative,

pediatric

\* Maryland Healthy Smiles Program (children to age 20 and pregnant women)

\* Uninsured children, age range birth to 18 years

\* Pregnant women with Medicaid

\* Sliding fee scale, proof of income and residency required

\* Ryan White eligible patients accepted

\* Wheelchair accessible

Project serves students at selected Prince George's County Elementary Schools. Mobile unit provides preventive and restorative services.

### **Deamonte Driver Dental Project**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Schools are scheduled throughout 301-583-5900

the year. 3003 Hospital Drive, Suite 1048

Cheverly, MD 20785

### **Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 301-583-5900

Call to schedule an appointment. 3003 Hospital Drive, Suite 1048

Cheverly, MD 20785

# Queen Anne's County Public Health Dental Services CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

Translation services available? ✓ Services:

- \* Comprehensive dental services for families
- \* Adults with acute care needs (severe pain and swelling) may present by 7:45 a.m. or be referred for same-day care by their medical providers. Acute care patients will be triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program
- triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program available at participating public schools in Talbot, Dorchester, and Caroline Counties

Statewide service provider? ✓

### **Eligibility:**

- \* No geographic restrictions
- \* Ages one year and up (appearance of first tooth recommended)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted and sliding fee scale
- \* Private insurances accepted
- \* Dental emergencies
- \* Acute referrals from medical providers

### **Bay Hundred Dental Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-745-5020

933 Talbot Street, Unit 4 St. Michaels, MD 21663

### **Cambridge Dental Center at the Fassett Magee Health Center**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-228-9381 503-A Muir Street

Cambridge, MD 21613

### **Denton Health Center**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-479-2650

808 South Fifth Avenue

Denton, MD 21629

### **Queen Anne's County Public Health Dental Services**

### **Federalsburg Dental Center Service Hours**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-745-7583

Call to schedule an appointment. 215 Bloomingdale Avenue Federalsburg, MD 21632

### **Goldsboro Family Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-482-2224

Call to schedule an appointment. 316 Railroad Avenue Goldsboro, MD 21636

### **Somerset County Public Health Dental Services**

### CHESAPEAKE HEALTH CARE DENTAL

Translation services available? 
Services:

Princess Anne Clinic:

\* Preventive, pediatric (including conscious sedation), restorative, prosthetic, emergency, geriatric

\* Transportation services available

Salisbury Clinic

\* Comprehensive dental services for children and mothers excluding sedation

\* Transportation services available

Eligibility:

\* Worcester, Somerset, and Wicomico County residents

Statewide service provider?

- \* Adults (including 55 and older)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale available
- \* Some private insurances accepted
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible
- \* Expectant mothers and children up to 18 years only (for Salisbury Clinic)

### **Princess Anne Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 410-651-5151 Call to schedule an appointment. 12165 Elm Street

### **Somerset County Public Health Dental Services**

### Salisbury Clinic

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.:8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

443-944-9600

1615 Tree Sap Court, Suite A

Salisbury, MD 21804

### WICOMICO COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT (VILLAGE DENTAL CENTER)

\* Comprehensive dental services:
Dental cleanings, x-rays and exams, restorative, pediatric extractions, fluoride treaments, sealants, dental education and dental care for

Translation services available? ✓

Statewide service provider? [
Eligibility:

- \* Wicomico, Worcester, and Somerset County residents
- \* Children birth through age 21
- \* Pregnant women
- \* MD Healthy Smiles Dental Program
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible

### **Village Dental Center**

### Service Hours:

pregnant women.

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Emergency walk-ins accepted.

### **Contact Information:**

410-334-3401

705 North Salisbury Boulevard

Salisbury, MD 21804

# St. Mary's County Public Health Dental Services ST. MARY'S COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available? 
Services:

\* Limited dental funds available to assist with emergency extractions or fillings

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* St. Mary's County residents
- \* Children enrolled in Maryland Healthy Smiles Program
- \* Uninsured adults 19 years and up
- \* Call for specific eligibility requirements

### **Dental Clinic**

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

### .. .....

301-475-4330

21580 Peabody Street, P.O. Box 316

Leonardtown, MD 20650

**Contact Information:** 

### **CHARLES COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT DENTAL CLINIC**

Translation services available? ✓ Services:

- \* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, root canals, emergency, referrals to specialists
- \* Offsite screening for oral cancer, school-based oral exams and fluoride varnish applications and sealants for children
- \* Charles County HIV/AIDS clients may be eligible for services at clinics
- \* Blood pressure, obesity and diabetes screenings
- \* Community Outreach Info 301-609-6844

Statewide service provider? ✓ Eligibility:

- \* Charles County , St. Mary's and Calvert County residents
- \* Children six months 20 years
- \* Adults 21 and older
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs accepted
- \* Uninsured, Underinsured, Medicaid, Medicare, and sliding fee scale
- \* Some private insurance accepted; need to have out of network benefits

### **Dental Clinic**

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch Call to schedule an appointment

### **Contact Information:**

301-609-6886 4545 Crain Highway White Plains, MD 20695-1050

# Talbot County Public Health Dental Services CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

# Translation services available? ✓ Services:

- \* Comprehensive dental services for families
- \* Adults with acute care needs (severe pain and swelling) may present by 7:45 a.m. or be referred for same-day care by their medical providers. Acute care patients will be triaged and seen depending on severity of the dental need \* School-based dental program

Statewide service provider? 🗹

- **Eligibility:**
- \* No geographic restrictions
- \* Ages one year and up (appearance of first tooth recommended)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted and sliding fee scale
- \* Private insurances accepted
- \* Dental emergencies
- \* Acute referrals from medical providers

### **Bay Hundred Dental Center**

### Service Hours:

Caroline Counties

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

available at participating public schools in Talbot, Dorchester, and

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

410-745-5020

933 Talbot Street, Unit 4 St. Michaels, MD 21663

### **Cambridge Dental Center at the Fassett Magee Health Center**

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Fri.: 8:00 am to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

410-228-9381

503-A Muir Street

Cambridge, MD 21613

### **Denton Health Center**

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

410-479-2650

808 South Fifth Avenue

Denton, MD 21629

### **Talbot County Public Health Dental Services**

### **Federalsburg Dental Center**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-745-7583

Call to schedule an appointment. 215 Bloomingdale Avenue Federalsburg, MD 21632

**Goldsboro Family Dental Center** 

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 410-482-2224

Call to schedule an appointment. 316 Railroad Avenue Goldsboro. MD 21636

### **Washington County Public Health Dental Services**

### **FAMILY HEALTHCARE OF HAGERSTOWN**

Translation services available? 🔽

Services:

\* Comprehensive care for children and adults

\* Healthy Smiles in Motion dental program provides care to over 27 schools and other sites in Washington County

Statewide service provider? 🗹

**Eligibility:** 

\* Maryland residents

\* Children of all ages

\* Adults

\* Sliding fee scale for

uninsured/underinsured; proof of income required

\* Most private insurances accepted

\* Special needs clients accepted

\* Wheelchair accessible

### Family Healthcare of Hagerstown

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 301-745-3777

Call to schedule an appointment. 201 S. Cleveland Avenue Hagerstown, MD 21740

# Wicomico County Public Health Dental Services CHESAPEAKE HEALTH CARE DENTAL

Translation services available? 
Services:

Princess Anne Clinic:

\* Preventive, pediatric (including conscious sedation), restorative, prosthetic, emergency, geriatric

\* Transportation services available

Salisbury Clinic

\* Comprehensive dental services for children and mothers excluding sedation

\* Transportation services available

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

\* Worcester, Somerset, and Wicomico County residents

- \* Adults (including 55 and older)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale available
- \* Some private insurances accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Expectant mothers and children up to 18 years only (for Salisbury Clinic)

### **Princess Anne Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 7:00 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-651-5151 12165 Elm Street

Princess Anne, MD 21853

### **Salisbury Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 7:00 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

443-944-9600

1615 Tree Sap Lane, Suite A

Salisbury, MD 21804

# Wicomico County Public Health Dental Services WICOMICO COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT (VILLAGE DENTAL CENTER)

Translation services available? 
Services:

\* Comprehensive dental services: Dental cleanings, x-rays and exams, restorative, pediatric extractions, fluoride treaments, sealants, dental

education and dental care for

pregnant women.

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Wicomico, Worcester, and Somerset County residents
- \* Children birth through age 21
- \* Pregnant women
- \* MD Healthy Smiles Dental Program
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible

### Village Dental Center

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Emergency walk-ins accepted.

### **Contact Information:**

(410) 334-3401

705 North Salisbury Boulevard Salisbury, MD 21804

## Worcester County Public Health Dental Services

CHESAPEAKE HEALTH CARE DENTAL

Translation services available? ✓

**Services:** 

Princess Anne Clinic:

\* Preventive, pediatric (including conscious sedation), restorative, prosthetic, emergency, geriatric

\* Transportation services available

### Salisbury Clinic

\* Comprehensive dental services for children and mothers excluding sedation

\* Transportation services available

Eligibility:

\* Worcester, Somerset, and Wicomico County residents

Statewide service provider?

- \* Adults (including 55 and older)
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale available
- \* Some private insurances accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Expectant mothers and children up to 18 years only (for Salisbury Clinic)

### **Princess Anne Clinic**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 7:00 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-651-5151 12165 Elm Street

Princess Anne, MD 21853

### **Worcester County Public Health Dental Services**

### Salisbury Clinic

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 7:00 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

443-944-9600

1615 Tree Sap Lane, Suite A

Salisbury, MD 21804

### WICOMICO COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT (VILLAGE DENTAL CENTER

\* Comprehensive dental services:
Dental cleanings, x-rays and exams, restorative, pediatric extractions, fluoride treaments, sealants, dental education and dental care for

Translation services available? ✓

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Wicomico, Worcester, and Somerset County residents
- \* Children birth through age 21
- \* Pregnant women
- \* MD Healthy Smiles Dental Program
- \* Special needs clients accepted
- \* Wheelchair accessible

### **Village Dental Center**

### Service Hours:

pregnant women.

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Emergency walk-ins accepted.

### **Contact Information:**

410-334-3401

705 North Salisbury Boulevard

Salisbury, MD 21804

### **Worcester County Public Health Dental Services WORCESTER COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT**

Translation services available? Services:

\* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, endodontic, emergency

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Children under 21
- \* Pregnant women
- \* MD Healthy Smiles Dental Program under 21
- \* Sliding fee scale
- \* Special needs clients accepted under 21

### **Worcester County Dental Center**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. **Contact Information:** 

410-641-0240 107 William Street Berlin, MD 21811

### **Special Needs Population: Adults**

### **UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY**

Translation services available?

Statewide service provider? **Eligibility:** 

\* Comprehensive dental services

- \* Adults including older adults
- \* Private insurance accepted
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Fees may be applicable for services
- \* Special needs clients accepted

### **Undergraduate Clinic - Special Care and Geriatric Services**

Service Hours:

Services:

Mon. - Fri.: 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1

p.m. - 4 p.m

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-706-7039

650 W. Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

### **Baltimore City Special Needs Population: Adults** UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE

Translation services available? Services:

Restorative Dental Services Clinic:

\* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, emergency

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs, physical/mental disability, and medically-compromised
- \* Medicaid and private insurances
- accepted
- \* No reduced or sliding fee scales

### **UM Rehab Dentistry**

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Thurs.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Fri.: 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

410-448-6290

Suite T500, 2200 Kernan Drive

Baltimore, MD 21207

umrehabdentistry@umm.edu

### **Howard County Special Needs Population: Adults** THE MARYLAND FOUNDATION OF DENTISTRY

### Translation services available? Services:

- \* To facilitate pro bono dental care to improve oral health and maintain dental function
- \* Referral to private dental practice must have own transportation and keep all appointments.
- \* All dental treatment and labs are provided at no cost
- \* If accepted into the program and treatment is provided, you cannot apply again

### Statewide service provider? **Eligibility:**

- \* Application required call for specific details
- \* Must be a Maryland Adult (18+) with an intellectual, physical and/or developmental disability and unable to pay for dental care
- \* Those with private dental insurance are not eligible
- \* Waitlist varies based on county this is not emergency services

### **Donated Dental Services**

### Service Hours:

Services not offered at this location. Call office for eligibility questions, services and follow-up.

Mon. - Thurs.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Fri.: 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.

### **Contact Information:**

410-964-1944 8901 Herrmann Drive Columbia, MD 21045

### **Special Needs Population: Children**

### UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE

Translation services available? 
Services:

Restorative Dental Services Clinic:

\* Diagonostic and preventive, restorative, pediatric, periodontal, emergency Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Adults and children
- \* Pregnant women
- \* Special needs, physical/mental disability, and medically-compromised
- \* Medicaid and private insurances accepted
- \* No reduced or sliding fee scales

### **UM Rehab Dentistry**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Thurs.: 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Fri.: 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

410-448-6290

2200 Kernan Drive, Dental Suite T500

Baltimore, MD 21207

umrehabdentistry@umm.edu

# Baltimore City Special Needs Population: Children OFFICE FOR GENETICS AND CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL HEALTH CARE NEEDS

Translation services available? ✓ Statewide service provider? ✓

- Services:
- \* Arrange and provide payment for orthodontic and related oral surgery to Medicaid providers
- \* Arrange for restorative services
- \* No clinical services on site

- Eligibility:
- \* Maryland residency required
- \* Children birth through to 22 years
- \* Cleft lip and/or cleft palate, orofacial defects, and related medical conditions
- \* Other chronic health related conditions
- \* Children meeting financial and medical eligibility with application

### Maryland Department of Health - Children's Medical Services Program

### **Service Hours:**

For information visit:

phpa.health.maryland.gov/genetics/Pages/CMS Program.aspx.

### **Contact Information:**

800-638-8864 CMS 410-767-6730

201 West Preston Street Baltimore, MD 21201

### **Baltimore City Special Needs Population: Children**

Comprehensive, searchable database to help parents, caregivers, families, providers, and youth locate resources for children and youth with special health care needs.

### **Resource Locator**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

For information visit: 800-638-8864

phpa.health.maryland.gov/genetics. 201 W. Preston Street, Room 423

Baltimore, MD 21201

### **Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

Translation services available? 🗹 State

Services: Eligibility:

\* Preventive, prosthetic, restorative,

pediatric, emergency

Statewide service provider? 🗹

\* Maryland residents

\* Adults and children

\* Pregnant women

\* LGBTIQ community

\* HIV/AIDS

\* Medicaid accepted

\* Sliding fee scale and reduced fees

### **Chase Brexton Health Care**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon.: 10:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 410-837-2050 Tues. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 200 Hospital Drive

Call to schedule an appointment. Glen Burnie, MD 21061

### Columbia Center

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon., Tues., Thurs., and Fri.: 8:30 410-884-7831

a.m. to 5 p.m. 5500 Knoll North Drive #400

Wed.: 10:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Columbia, MD 21045 Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS**

### **Mount Vernon Center Dental Clinic**

### Service Hours:

Mon.: 10:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. Tues. to Fri.: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

410-837-2050 ext. 2602 1111 N. Charles Street Baltimore, MD 21201

### Randallstown Center

Service Hours:

Mon., Tues., Wed., and Fri.: 8:30 a.m. 410-496-6441

to 5 p.m.

Thurs.: 10:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

3510 Brenbrook Drive Randallstown, MD 21133

### UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY

Translation services available?

### Services:

\* Comprehensive dental services

\* Adult and children dentistry clinics

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Services for adults and children
- \* Ryan White eligible adults and adolescents (age 16 and older)
- \* Some private insurance accepted
- \* Fee for service is typically lower than private practice fees

The treatment of adult general denstistry needs and children's servies are handled by dental students under the supervision of dental faculty.

### University of MD School of Dentistry, Downtown Baltimore Campus

Service Hours:

### **Contact Information:**

Call to schedule an appointment.

410-706-7101 Patient Info Line 650 W. Baltimore Street

Baltimore, MD 21201-1510

# **Baltimore City Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS**

### **BALTIMORE CITY HEALTH DEPARTMENT**

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Comprehensive dental services

Statewide service provider?

**Eligibility:** 

\* Adults and children 2 yrs and above

\* Medicaid eligible

\* HIV/AIDS diagnosis

### **Druid Dental Clinic**

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. ER Care and Routine Care: by

appointment.

Walk-in Visits: Pending

### **Contact Information:**

410-396-0840

1515 W. North Avenue

(West) Baltimore, MD 21215

### **Eastern Dental Clinic**

### Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. ER Care and Routine Care: by

appointment.

Walk-in Visits: Pending

### **Contact Information:**

443-984-3548

1200 E. Fayette Street

(East) Baltimore, MD 21202

# Calvert County Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

# Translation services available? ✓ Services: \* Outpatient diagnostic, preventive,

Outpatient diagnostic, preventive, limited oral surgery, emergency
 Specialty dental services are provided pending available funding

Statewide service provider?  $\Box$ 

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Montgomery, Prince George's, Frederick, Charles, and Calvert County residents
- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Must be enrolled in HIV case management or medical case management services under the Ryan White Regional Services Network

HIV+ clients, adults ages 19+

### **Dennis Avenue Health Center Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. Wed. & Thurs.: 8:00 a.m. to 240-777-1737 4:00 p.m. 2000 Dennis Avenue, 2nd Floor, Suite

Fri.: 11:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 25

Call to schedule an appointment. Silver Spring, MD 20902

# Charles County Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

# Translation services available? Services:

\* Outpatient diagnostic, preventive, limited oral surgery, emergency \* Specialty dental services are

provided pending available funding

### Statewide service provider? $\Box$

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Montgomery, Prince George's, Frederick, Charles, and Calvert County residents
- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Must be enrolled in HIV case management or medical case management services under the Ryan White Regional Services Network

HIV+ clients, adults ages 19+

### **Dennis Avenue Health Center Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Mon. - Wed.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Fri.: 11:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

240-777-1737

2000 Dennis Avenue, 2nd Floor, Suite

25

Silver Spring, MD 20902

# Frederick County Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Translation services available? 
Services:

- \* Outpatient diagnostic, preventive, limited oral surgery, emergency \* Specialty dental services are
- provided pending available funding

Statewide service provider?  $\square$ 

**Eligibility:** 

- \* Montgomery, Prince George's, Frederick, Charles, and Calvert County residents
- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Must be enrolled in HIV case management or medical case management services under the Ryan White Regional Services Network

HIV+ clients, adults ages 19+

### **Dennis Avenue Health Center Dental Clinic**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Wed.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Fri.: 11:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

240-777-1737

2000 Dennis Avenue, 2nd Floor, Suite 25

Silver Spring, MD 20902

### FREDERICK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Translation services available? **Services:** 

- \* Preventive, restorative, pediatric, emergency
- \* Community outreach oral examination and oral health education available for children enrolled in the YMCA of Frederick County Head Start Program

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Frederick County residents
- \* Children birth to age 18 years
- \* Children with special needs
- \* Medicaid accepted
- \* Sliding fee scale
- \* Frederick County HIV/AIDS clients may call for a referral to a local dentist

### **Dental Clinic**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

**Contact Information:** 

301-600-1041

350 Montevue Lane, Entrance C

Frederick, MD 21702

### Montgomery County Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Translation services available? Services:

\* Outpatient diagnostic, preventive, limited oral surgery, emergency \* Specialty dental services are provided pending available funding

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Montgomery, Prince George's, Frederick, Charles, and Calvert County residents
- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Must be enrolled in HIV case management or medical case management services under the Ryan White Regional Services Network

HIV+ clients, adults ages 19+

### Dennis Avenue Health Center Dental Clinic

### **Service Hours:**

Mon. - Wed.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Fri.: 11:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment.

### **Contact Information:**

240-777-1737 2000 Dennis Avenue, 2nd Floor, Suite 25 Silver Spring, MD 20902

### Prince George's County Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS

### MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Translation services available?

Services:

\* Outpatient diagnostic, preventive, limited oral surgery, emergency \* Specialty dental services are provided pending available funding

Statewide service provider?

### **Eligibility:**

- \* Montgomery, Prince George's, Frederick, Charles, and Calvert County residents
- \* HIV/AIDS
- \* Must be enrolled in HIV case. management or medical case management services under the Ryan White Regional Services Network

HIV+ clients, adults ages 19+

### **Dennis Avenue Health Center Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: **Contact Information:** 

Mon. - Wed.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Fri.: 11:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Call to schedule an appointment.

2000 Dennis Avenue, 2nd Floor, Suite 25

Silver Spring, MD 20902

240-777-1737

### **GREATER BADEN MEDICAL SERVICES**

Translation services available? ✓

Services:

\* Emergency, preventive, prosthetics, restorative, endodontics, pediatric

\* Wheelchair accessible

Statewide service provider? ✓

**Eligibility:** 

\* Children and Adults

\* Medicaid accepted

\* Reduced fees

\* Private insurance accepted

\* Sliding fee scale with proof of income and residency required

\* Ryan White eligible patients accepted

### **Greater Baden at Brandywine**

**Service Hours:** 

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Some Saturdays

Call to schedule an appointment

**Contact Information:** 

301-888-2233 301-836-9645 7450 Albert Road, 1st Floor Brandywine, MD 20613

Greater Baden at Oxon Hill

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Some Saturdays

Call to schedule an appointment

Contact Information:

301-686-1665

6196 Oxon Hill Road, #540 Oxon Hill, MD 20745

Translation services available?

Services: \* Comprehensive dental services Statewide service provider?

**Eligibility:** 

\* Prince George's County residents

\* HIV/AIDS

\* No age limits

\* Pregnant women

### **HIV Dental Program**

Service Hours:

Mon. - Fri.: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Call to schedule an appointment. Contact Information:

301-583-5900

3003 Hospital Drive, Suite 1048

Cheverly, MD 20785

### **Delaware State Resources**

### **Delaware State Dental Society**

302-368-7634

www.delawarestatedentalsociety.org

### Delaware Technical Community College - Dental Health Center

302-571-5364

www.dtcc.edu/our-campuses/wilmington/dental-health-center

### **Nemours Health Clinic**

www.seniorcarenemours.org

### **Eligibility:**

\* Delaware Residents only
\* 65 years of age and older
\* Call for program guidelines

### **Nemours Senior care Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. (800) 292-9538

1801 Rockland Road Wilmington, DE 19803

### **Nemours Senior Care/Milford Satellite Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. (800) 763-9326

Airpark Plaza Shopping Center, 909 N.

DuPont Boulevard Milford, DE 19963

### **Maryland State Resources**

### Maryland Academy of General Dentistry

443-221-1188

www.maryland-agd.org

### **Maryland State Resources**

### **Maryland Dental Action Coalition**

410-312-5456

www.mdac.us

### Maryland Department of Health - Office of Genetics and People with Special Health Care Needs

410-767-6730 or 800-638-8864

health.maryland.gov/phpa/genetics/Pages/home.aspx

### Maryland Department of Health - Office of Oral Health

410-767-7915

health.maryland.gov/oral-health

### Maryland State Board of Dental Examiners

410-402-8501

health.maryland.gov/dental

### Maryland State Dental Association (MSDA)

410-964-2880

www.msda.com

### Maryland Tobacco Quitline

800-QUIT-NOW (800-784-8669)

www.smokingstopshere.com

### **Maryland WIC Hotline**

800-242-4942

mdwic.org

### **Washington D.C. State Resources**

### Children's National Medical Center - Department of Dentistry

202-476-2160

https://childrensnational.org/departments/dentistry-oral-health

### **Howard University**

https://dentistry.howard.edu/patient-care/make-appointment

### **Children's Dental Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 202-806-0307

### **Dental Emergency Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 202-806-0007

### **Oral Diagnostic and Radiology Emergency Clinic**

Service Hours: Contact Information:

Call to schedule an appointment. 202-806-0008

### Washington Hospital Center - Otolaryngology

202-877-6733

www.medstarwashington.org/our-services/ear-nose-throat/

### **Supplemental National Resources**

### American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry

312-337-2169

www.aapd.org

### American Cancer Society

410-931-6850

www.cancer.org

### **American Dental Association**

312-440-2500

www.ada.org

### Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Oral Health Program

800-232-4636 or 770-488-6054

www.cdc.gov/oralhealth

### **Cleft Lip and Palate Information**

(919) 933-9044

www.cleftline.org

### Maryland Department of Aging

410-767-1100 or 800-243-3425

www.aging.maryland.gov/

### National Institute of Dental and Craniofacial Research (NIDCR

301-242-4261 or 866-232-4528

www.nidcr.nih.gov

### **Supplemental National Resources**

### National Maternal and Child Oral Health Resource Center

202-784-9771

www.mchoralhealth.org

### National Oral Health Information Clearinghouse

301-402-7364

www.nidcr.nih.gov/oralhealth

### Oral Cancer Foundation

949-646-8000 or 949-723-4400

www.oralcancerfoundation.org

### Statewide Service Providers

### **Public Health Dental Services**

### Allegany County

ALLEGANY COLLEGE OF MARYLAND

### **Anne Arundel County**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

### **Baltimore City**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

FAMILY HEALTH CENTERS OF BALTIMORE

HEALTHCARE FOR THE HOMELESS

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND MEDICAL SYSTEM

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY

### **Baltimore County**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

COMMUNITY COLLEGE OF BALTIMORE COUNTY

### **Caroline County**

CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

### **Cecil County**

WEST CECIL HEALTH CENTER - CONOWINGO

### **Charles County**

CHARLES COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT DENTAL CLINIC

HEALTH PARTNERS, INC. (CHC)

### **Dorchester County**

CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

### **Howard County**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

### **Kent County**

CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

### Montgomery

Mary Center

\*Please refer to the main resource guide content for details regarding services, eligibility, service hours, and contact information.

### **Public Health Dental Services**

**Prince George's County** 

GREATER BADEN MEDICAL SERVICES

**Queen Anne's County** 

CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

**Talbot County** 

CHOPTANK COMMUNITY HEALTH SYSTEMS, INC.

**Washington County** 

FAMILY HEALTHCARE OF HAGERSTOWN

### **Special Needs Population: Adults**

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY

**Baltimore City** 

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE Howard County

THE MARYLAND FOUNDATION OF DENTISTRY

### **Special Needs Population: Children**

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND REHABILITATION AND ORTHOPAEDIC INSTITUTE Baltimore City

OFFICE FOR GENETICS AND CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL HEALTH CARE NEEDS

### **Special Needs Population: HIV/AIDS**

CHASE BREXTON HEALTH SERVICES, INC.

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY

### **State Resources**

Maryland

MSDA FOUNDATION - MISSION OF MERCY (MOM)

<sup>\*</sup>Please refer to the main resource guide content for details regarding services, eligibility, service hours, and contact information.

Definitions	
Acute care	Necessary treatment that occurs over a short period of time for an emergency, urgent care dental problem; often associated with pain.
Assessment	An evaluation of the dental health status of an individual by performing a dental examination or screening after obtaining a medical and dental health history.
Bedbound	Those confined to or unable to get out of bed without assistance.
Bleaching (dental)	Tooth whitening services.
Case management	Coordination of services to help meet a patient's health care needs including assisting persons to obtain and coordinate community resources.
Cleft lip and/or palate	Genetic abnormality (present at birth) that causes an opening in the upper lip and/or the hard and soft palate of the mouth.
Community Health Center (CHC)	Private, non-profit health centers usually supported by government funds that are community-based and patient-directed organizations that serve populations with limited access to health care. Also known as Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHC), Maryland Qualified Health Centers (MQHC), or other private, non-profit programs.
Community outreach services	Activities conducted by individuals in a dental program to connect its ideas or practices to the efforts of other organizations, groups, specific audiences, or the general public.
Comprehensive dental services	Dental services including prevention, periodontal, restorative, endodontic, and oral surgery.

Craniofacial anomalies	Atypical conditions of the head and face, especially as a result of hereditary or congenital defects. Also called orofacial anomalies.
Dental (oral) hygiene	The practice of keeping the mouth and teeth clean to prevent dental problems; usually in the form of dental cleanings, fluoride treatments, and other prevention services.
Dental cleaning	Part of dental (oral) hygiene and involves the removal of dental plaque from teeth with the intention of preventing tooth decay, gingivitis, and periodontal disease. Can include the removal of tartar below the gum surface.
Dental sealants	A dental prevention service consisting of applying a plastic material to one tooth or more, for the intended purpose of preventing tooth decay.
Emergency services	Urgent care; pain relief for acute care needs. Often for unscheduled, walk-in patients.
Endodontics	Root canal treatment.
Extractions	Pulling a tooth or teeth. Simple extractions are often non-surgical and indicated usually for single-rooted teeth; also referred to as Oral Surgery.
Federally Qualified Health Center (FQHC)	A comprehensive primary care provider that offers care to all persons regardless of their ability to pay and is governed by a consumer dominated board of directors. Also known as a Community Health Center.
Fee-for-service	Where dental services are paid for separately either directly or through dental insurance.

Fluoride	A naturally occurring element found in rocks, soil, fresh water, and ocean water. Based on scientific research, fluoride is added to toothpaste and drinking water to prevent tooth decay, strengthen tooth enamel, and kill germs that cause tooth decay.
Fluoride treatment	The delivery of fluoride to the teeth, usually in the form of toothpaste, gel, varnish, or mouth rinse in order to prevent tooth decay. Usually part of dental (oral) hygiene or prevention services.
General dentistry	Dental services including dental hygiene, preventive, restorative, and simple oral surgery.
Grey area	Those not eligible for Medicaid and without private insurance.
HealthChoice	A component of Medicaid or the Maryland Medical Assistance Program (MA), it is Maryland's statewide mandatory managed care program which provides health care to most Medicaid recipients. Eligible Medicaid recipients enroll in a Managed Care Organization (MCO) of their choice. Children's dental services are generally not part of this program but offered instead through the Maryland Healthy Smiles Program. Limited dental benefits for adults may be available through one of the MCOs; please contact the program at 1-410-767-8500 for more information.
Homebound	Those confined to or unable to leave home without assistance.

### **Homeless** The Health Center Program authorizing statute (section 330(h)(5)) defines a homeless individual as an an individual who lacks housing (without regard to whether the individual is a member of a family), including an individual whose primary residence during the night is a supervised public or private facility that provides temporary living accommodations and an individual who is a resident in transitional housing. **Managed Care** Maryland Medicaid or Maryland Medical Assistance **Organizations (MCOs)** Program (MA) health insurance companies that are part of the Maryland HealthChoice Program. Please contact the HealthChoice Program at 1-410-767-5800 for more information about an MCO. **Maryland Healthy** The Maryland Medicaid dental program is **Smiles Program** administered by Scion. Also known as the dental (Medicaid) program for Medicaid Assistance (MA), Maryland Medicaid Program, and Maryland Medical Assistance Program. See page 6 for more details. **Maryland Medical** Government health insurance program for income **Assistance Program** eligible children and adults. Also known in Maryland for the dental program as Medical Assistance (MA), (Medicaid) Maryland Medicaid Program, and Maryland Healthy Smiles Program. **Maryland Primary** A health coverage program for low income adults age 19 and over who do not qualify for other Medical **Adult Care Program** Assistance (Medicaid) programs. Limited dental (PAC) services may be available through one of the Medicaid Health Choice Managed Care Organizations (MCOs). Call 800-226-2142 or go online to: mmcp.health.maryland.gov for more details. **Maryland Qualified** A non-profit health center that provides the same scope of services as a Federally Qualified Health Center Health Center (MQHC)

72

Center.

(FQHC) and offers discounted fees to the low income and uninsured. Also known as a Community Health

Maryland Tobacco Quitline	800-QUIT-NOW, provides FREE evidenced-based tobacco use cessation counseling, in English and Spanish, to assist Marylanders ages 13 and older with quitting tobacco use. Quit Coaches are available 24 hours a day, seven days per week, including those who are specially trained to assist pregnant callers through their quitting process. Callers who are 18 years of age and older also have free access to the new Web Coach and Text2Quit services. Web Coach is an interactive online cessation tool that can be paired with phone and text services. Text2Quit includes tailored text messages sent to the caller's mobile device.  Marylanders can enroll for these FREE services by calling 800-784-8669 or online at www.quitnow.net/maryland. FREE promotional materials may also be ordered at www.SmokingStopsHere.com.
Medicaid	Government health insurance program for income eligible children and adults. Also known in Maryland for the dental program known as Medical Assistance (MA), Maryland Medical Assistance Program, Maryland Medicaid Program, and Maryland Healthy Smiles Program.
Medically compromised	Health conditions that require special attention when receiving dental or surgical services.
Non-surgical extractio	<b>n</b> Also known as a simple extraction. Refers to the extraction of a single-rooted teeth.
Offsite	Dental services provided outside the dental program facility in a community program such as in a school, Head Start or long-term care facility. Please call program for specific details.
Onsite	Dental services provided directly in the dental program facility.

Oral and maxillofacial surgery	Complex surgical procedures involving the mouth, head and neck regions.
Oral cancer	A cancer that develops in the tissues of the mouth or throat. One of the biggest risk factors is tobacco use - including smoking cigarettes, cigars, pipes or the use of chewing tobacco. People who consume large amounts of alcohol and tobacco are at an even greater risk. Other risk factors include HPV infection (a sexually transmitted virus), facial sun exposure, and a previous diagnosis of oral cancer. A quick, painless oral cancer exam by a medical provider or dentist may detect oral cancer.
Oral health examination	A clinical, visual, and tactile inspection and investigation of the hard and soft structures of the mouth for purposes of assessment, diagnosis, planning, treatment, and evaluation.
Oral health screening	A brief assessment of the mouth to identify oral diseases and to provide guidance for management. It is not an examination and does not involve making diagnoses that lead to treatment plans.
Oral surgery	Surgical procedures in the mouth, such as pulling of teeth.
Orofacial anomalies	Atypical conditions of the head and face, especially as a result of hereditary or congenital defects. Also called craniofacial anomalies.
Pediatric dentistry	Dental services for children from birth through adolescence.
Periodontal treatment	A part of preventive dental services that involves the removal of tartar below the gum surface. Also part of a dental cleaning.

Preventive dental services	Refers to measures taken to prevent diseases including fluoride treatments and dental sealants.
Prosthetic dental services	Services to restore the dental function, comfort, appearance, and health of patients with clinical conditions associated with missing or deficient teeth; tooth replacement services such as caps (crowns), bridges, and/or dentures (plates).
Radiographs	Pictures of the teeth, bones, and surrounding soft tissue to diagnose, screen for and help identify problems with the teeth, mouth, and jaw. Also known as dental x-rays.
Restorative services	Mostly refers to dental fillings. Some programs also may offer prosthetic services such as caps (crowns), bridges, and/or dentures (plates). Please call program.
School-based dental program	Dental services provided directly in the school environment; can range from a limited, focused program such as provision of dental sealants to other prevention services to comprehensive dental services.
Skygen	The dental insurance company administrator for Medicaid (or Medical Assistance) Maryland Healthy Smiles Program. See page 6 for details.
Sliding fee scale	Treatment fees vary based on financial resources.
Third-party payer	Any payer other than the patient, for health care services, such as an insurance company, HMO, PPO, or the government.
Treatment planning	A schedule of procedures and appointments designed to restore, step by step, a patient's oral health.
Underinsured	Not having sufficient insurance to cover dental care services; not having proper health insurance.

Uninsured	Not covered by private or public (Medicaid) dental insurance.
Urgent care services	Emergency care; pain relief for acute care needs. Often for unscheduled, walk-in patients.
Walk-in patients	Unscheduled appointments usually associated with dental emergency or urgent care services.
X-rays	Pictures of the teeth, bones, and surrounding soft tissues to diagnose, screen for, and help identify problems with the teeth, mouth, and jaw. Also known as dental radiographs.

### **Fluoride and Water Testing Laboratories**

### Q. What is fluoride?

A. Fluoride is a natural element found in rocks and soil, in fresh water, and in ocean water. Waters in and around the United States have natural fluoride levels that range from 0.1 to more than 12 parts per million (ppm). One ppm is like one cent in \$10,000.00. The optimal fluoride level for a community water system is 0.7 ppm.

### Q. What are the benefits of fluoridated water?

### A. Fluoridated water:

- Prevents tooth decay
- Strengthens tooth enamel
- Kills germs that cause tooth decay
- Is a cost effective means of improving community health

More than 50 years of evidence supports the effectiveness of fluoridated water and its ability to prevent, reduce, or even reverse the onset and development of tooth decay. Through continuous research, drinking optimally fluoridated water has been scientifically proven to be safe, not toxic, and effective.

In 2010, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) reported approximately 73.9 percent of Americans drink fluoridated water. CDC also reported that Maryland ranked first in the country for residents on community water systems with access to fluoridated water (97 percent).

The addition of supplemental fluoride to drinking water can be compared to the addition of supplemental Vitamin D to milk:

- Both fluoride and vitamin D occur naturally and provide significant health benefits when present in a person's diet at sufficient levels
- Sufficient levels of Vitamin D in a person's diet can prevent rickets in children and bone disease in adults. Sufficient levels of fluoride in a person's drinking water can reduce tooth decay and strengthen tooth ename!

### Q. Should I have the water tested to determine the fluoride level?

A. Many places in Maryland add fluoride to their community water systems as a cost efficient and effective way to help reduce tooth decay.

If you do not know the concentration of fluoride in your community water supply or drink well water, it is important to contact your local health department and/or have it tested, before taking any fluoride supplements.

Consult your medical or dental provider before making any decisions.

The table on the following pages lists independent laboratories that are approved to test fluoride levels by the Maryland Department of the Environment and accept water samples from the general public.

Visit the following web sites for more information on fluoride and water fluoridation:

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention American Dental Association National Institutes of Health

www.cdc.gov www.ada.org www.nidcr.nih.gov

### **Water Quality Laboratories Certified in Maryland**

Please visit Maryland Department of the Environment: https://mde.maryland.gov/programs/water/water\_supply/Documents/MD% 20Certified%20Drinking%20Water%20Lab%20list%20-%20JAN2023.pdf





The services and facilities of the Maryland Department of Health (MDH) are operated on a nondiscriminatory basis. This policy prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, sex, or national origin and applies to the provisions of employment and granting of advantages, privileges and accommodations.